
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daily update 
(9 June 2023, 2.25pm) 
  
Topics in this Core Brief: 

• Social Media Listening 
 

Social Media Listening 
 
Following recent reports in the media, in relation to social media listening at NHS 
Greater Glasgow and Clyde, we would like to share our statement which has been 
issued to the media on this matter. 
 
We would also like to make clear that with the exception of three senior members 
of staff, who have given their consent, none of our staff are included within any 
social media listening activities. 
 
We recognise that for some of you, these events may be a cause for concern and 
could be upsetting. If you have any concerns, we would encourage you to access 
the various support services available through Human Resources. 
 
NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde media statement 
June 8, 2023  
 
We want to make absolutely clear that NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde has never 
used private investigators to spy on patients and their families.  
The practice we use, called social media listening, plays a key role in issues 
management for companies and organisations worldwide by offering access to 
publicly available online and social conversations through perfectly legitimate and 
internationally accepted software companies that are used by tens of thousands of 
private and public sector organisations every day, such as the Meltwater platform, 
which is used by more than 27,000 global customers including NHSGGC.  
In monitoring public conversations surrounding our organisation through social 
listening, we erroneously reviewed public individual posts shared by the relative of 



 

a patient. This was an isolated case for which we have since apologised to the 
individual, and we have ceased all such monitoring.    
 
Background note 
  
Our decision to perform our searches via a social media listening tool was in 
response to a recommendation from the Scottish Government’s Oversight Board, 
which found that NHSGGC was at times slow in responding to activity on social 
media. The Oversight Board recommended that we should learn from other 
organisations in Scotland and across the UK, and take steps to more effectively 
monitor and respond to social media activity. 
 

 
 
 

 
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do not  

have access to a computer.  
A full archive of printable PDFs are available on  website 

   
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-communications%2Fcore-brief%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Ccc27844b2862433f6e4d08db68e862ff%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638219119531685552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=miRHxlnmAz6n3RkcXcocQlcSRQMF%2Fw4Hy%2FeyJ8fmbCo%3D&reserved=0

